
Enrollment in the Treynor Community School Dis-
trict increased by 24 students for the 2011-12 school year.  
The Certified Enrollment report was compiled and submitted 
to the Iowa Department of Education during the month of 
October.  For the current school year we will serve 759 stu-
dents in grades K - 12. 

 

Treynor has had an enrollment growth trend for 
many years.  During a span of the last 15 years,  we have 
been fortunate to experience an increase in enrollment 14 of 
those years. We continue to have a large number of stu-
dents elect to open enroll into Treynor to participate in the 
outstanding academic and extracurricular programs that we offer.  This year, 207 
students, about 27% of the district’s enrollment, have elected to attend school at 
Treynor. 

 

Our enrollment breakdown by grade level is: 

  K 1 2 3 4 5 Total 

Elementary 60 64 62 65 60 59  370 

 

   6 7 8 

Middle School  56 62 61    179 

 

   9 10 11 12 

High School  55 57 57 41   210 

"COMMITTED TO EXCELLENCE" 

ENROLLMENT CONTINUES TO GROW 

Enrollment growth 

trend continues—

Treynor will serve 

759 students in  

2011-12! 

Special points of 

interest: 

� Certified enrollment 
report has been filed. 

� We will serve 759 
students this year. 

� Of the last 15 years, 
Treynor has had an 
enrollment increase all 
but one year. 

� Approximately 27% of 
our students open 
enroll from other dis-
tricts. 

� Mark March 12-16, 
2012 on your calen-
dars—Iowa tests dates! 

School Cancellation 2 

Jr. Class Fruit Sale 2 

Elementary 3 

High School 4 

Middle School Bank 5-6 

Barnes & Noble 7 

Holiday Home Tour 8 
Cardinal Counseling 9-10 

Calendars 11-12 

Menu 13 

Musical 14 
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2011-2012 IOWA TESTING 

The Iowa Tests will be given K-11 during the week of March 
12—16, 2012.  Please mark those dates on your calendar as 
it would be helpful to have high attendance during that week 
to complete the battery of tests. 
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As the weather begins to change, school cancellations and early dismissals can occur at 
anytime.  If severe weather causes school to be cancelled prior to the start of the day, we 
will try to have information to the media by 6:30 a.m. In addition to our school website, the 
media outlets that will carry our announcements this year are:  KMA, WOWT, KMTV and 
KETV. 

 If weather or unforeseen circumstances (loss of power or water) should occur during the school day 
and school is dismissed early, PLEASE HAVE A PLAN IN PLACE WITH YOUR CHILD.   When early dismissals 
occur during the day, we usually have limited time to get information out and many parents aren’t aware that an 
early out has taken place.  Also, we have over 750 students in the district and only a couple of phone lines in 
each building.  Don’t assume that your child will be able to call you if a decision is made to dismiss school dur-
ing the regular day.  Have a plan in place!  The elementary has forms for each parent to keep updated outlining 
your family’s specific plan to deal with this type of situation.  Parents of middle school and high school students 
need to discuss with their child what plan of action they will take in the event of an early dismissal during the 
school day.  Proper planning now will provide assurance to you and your child that all will be okay should we 
ever have an unforeseen early dismissal. 

 

COMING SOON:  A new Parent Notification system has been purchased to allow Treynor school officials 
to communicate school cancellations, early dismissals, emergency information, activity schedule 
changes and general notices or announcements to parents in a timely and efficient manner.  The vendor 
is currently working to get the new system up and running.  Once the new system is active, parents will 
have the ability to sign up and select multiple methods for receiving notifications from the school 
(direct phone calls with recorded voice messages, text messages, emails, text-to-speech, TTY, Face-
book, Twitter, and RSS).  Be watching the website for updates regarding this new and exciting service. 

CAUTION:  Changes in weather arriving soon 

It is that time of year again for the Junior Class Fruit Sale.  The class members 
have recently received their packets to start selling fruit.  If your child is a jun-
ior, please check with them to make sure they have begun to sell and are on 
their way to meeting their individual goal.  If you do not have a junior student 
and are interested in buying fruit, please seek out a junior class member to 
make a purchase.  The orders will be delivered in mid-December. 
 
The fruit is of very good quality and reasonably priced as well.  The funds 
raised from the sales go toward Post Prom 2012 and other future activities that 
will be held for the 2013 graduating  class.  Your support is greatly appreciated!  If you have any questions re-
garding this fundraiser, please contact Carolyn Umphreys at 712-566-9190. 

JUNIOR  CLASS FRUIT SALE 
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Hard to believe the first quarter is already “in the books”.  Your children continue to do such a 
terrific job and come to school well prepared thanks to your outstanding guidance!  Our stu-
dents experienced many noteworthy educational experiences this past month that included 
the first round of DIBELS testing, Elementary Book and Art Club meetings, Lunch with Mr. 
Larsen, 3rd grade trip to Botna Bend, Kindergarten Doughnuts for Dads, Fall Harvest party, 
Optimist Club 3rd grade dictionary presentation, 4-C Class of the Month pizza party, Pottawat-
tamie County Conservation programs, Accelerated Reading Cardinal Cart #1, Red Ribbon 

Week, Scholastic Book Fair and Parent-Teacher Conferences. 

November will bring many additional opportunities besides the ones mentioned above that include 1st and 
2nd grade to Hansel & Gretel, UNO CAPOW Science Night and the 5th Grade Music Concert.  Don’t forget 
that progress reports will be sent home on November 23rd and that we have a 2:00 p.m. early dismissal that 
day for Thanksgiving vacation.  All of us here at the elementary hope you have the opportunity to spend time 
with your family and loved ones! 

Please continue to monitor the changing weather and make sure your children are dressed appropriately.  
This is the time of year when the temperature can change 30-40 degrees in the matter of a day or two. 

Finally, we appreciate the wonderful attendance at parent-teacher conferences again this year.  This partici-
pation and the level of communication we have established, allows us to stay well-informed and give our stu-
dents the best possible chance at success.  Thanks for staying involved with your children’s education, for 
your contribution of time volunteering in the building, and for keeping your expectations high! 

Please feel free to stop in and say hello or share your concerns anytime.  You may also call or email those 
thoughts.  [712-487-3422 or tlarsen@treynorcardinals.org] 

Thanks for “being on the same page!” ☺ 

 

Mr. Larsen 

FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 

November 2  2:00 Early Dismissal—Teacher Inservice 

November 8-10  3rd Grade Cognitive Aptitude Testing 

November 8  5th Grade Music Concert @ 7:00 p.m. in HS Auditorium 

November 9  1st & 2nd Grade to “Hansel & Gretel” 

   Elementary Art Attack @ 3:30 p.m. 

November 10  UNO CAPOW Science Night @ 6:30 p.m. 

November 16  Elementary Book Club @ 3:30 p.m. 

November 23  2:00 Early Dismissal—Thanksgiving Vacation 

November 24 & 25 Thanksgiving Vacation—No School 

November 28  No School—Teacher Inservice 

CASH FOR STUDENTS 

The “Cash for Students” program has begun!  Hy-Vee cash register receipts dated  from Sep-
tember 1 through December 31, 2011 will be collected in the Elementary, Middle School and 
High School offices.  Hy-Vee gives back $1.00 for each $200 spent in any of the 13 Hy-Vee 
locations in the metro area up to a maximum of $2,000.  Over $365,000 has been donated  to 
are schools as the result of this program.  All of our proceeds go to the Athletic Booster Club.  
Remember to save your receipts and turn them into any of the school offices! 



NOTES FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL/HIGH SCHOOL 

 PRINCIPAL…..MRS. BERENS 

 

No School       October 28 

Early dismissal       November 2 @ 1:30pm 

Veteran’s Day Assembly  November 11 @ 10:30am  

Progress reports     November 23  

Early dismissal      November 23 @ 2:00pm  

Thanksgiving Vacation     No school November 24 & 25  
Teacher In-service     No school November 28 

 

  

The first quarter has been a very active and meaningful for all the students.  The middle school students Car-
dinal Connections theme this year is “Pay it Forward”.  Therefore, the students have been doing just that 
through various opportunities within the building.  We have felt that this is a great way of not only teaching, 
but demonstrating, service learning and how to be good citizens as well.    

 

Middle school students also participated in “Red Ribbon Week” which is a National Drug/Alcohol Awareness 
and Prevention Program. As a kick-off activity, the students collaborated to create a photo video addressing 
the Red Ribbon Week theme, “I’ve got better things to do than drugs”.  During the week of October 24th, mid-
dle school students had designated school dress up days that coincided with this theme.  The high school 
student council members created posters that hung throughout the high school hallways and also added a 
drug or alcohol related fact in the daily announcements. 

 

In conjunction with drug and alcohol awareness, TS Bank provided the opportunity for all middle school and 
high school students and staff to listen to a dynamic speaker, Eric Samuel Timm.  He spoke about how much 
of a difference one can make in others lives by simply listening and being supportive.  Eric also shared the 
fact that we all have decisions throughout our lives and sometimes there are circumstances that are out of 
our control, but that we always have a choice on how to handle them. 

 

In closing, I would like to extend an invitation to our Veteran’s Day assembly.  We will be having the assem-
bly on Friday, November 11th at 10:30a.m. in the high school gymnasium and all community members are 
encouraged to attend. 
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Students learn 

to “Pay it For-

ward” and par-

ticipate in Red 

Ribbon Week ! 

VETERAN’S DAY ASSEMBLY 

A Veteran’s Day assembly will be held at 10:30 a.m. on Friday, November 11 in the 
high school gymnasium.   

 

All community members are encouraged to attend. 



Page 5 Newsletter 



Page 6 Newsletter 



Page 7 Newsletter 



Page 8 Newsletter 



Newsletter Page 9 



Newsletter Page 10 



SunSunSunSun    MonMonMonMon    TueTueTueTue    WedWedWedWed    ThuThuThuThu    FriFriFriFri    SatSatSatSat    

 31 
Varsity Foot-
ball Playoffs 
@ 7:00 

1 
Regional 

Volleyball 

2 
Inservice 

Early  

Dismissal @ 
1:30 

3 
 

4 
Musical @ 7:30 
in Auditorium 

5  
Musical @ 3:30 
& 7:30 in  

Auditorium 

6 
 

7  

JH Boys BB 
AHST Here 
4:15 

Varsity Football 
Playoffs  

8   
5th Grade 
Vocal Concert 
@ 7:00 in West 
Gym 

3rd Grade Cog. 
At. Testing 

9 
Elem. Art At-
tack @ 3:30 

!st & 2nd Grade 
to Hansel & 
Gretel 

State 

Volleyball 

10  
JH Boys BB 
Missouri Valley 
Here 4:15 

CAPOW Elem. 
Science Night 

11 
SWIBA JH Festi-
val @ 7:30 

12   

State Football 
in Cedar Falls 

13 
 

14 
JH Boys BB 
Riverside Here 
4:15 

15  
 

16  
Elem. Book 
Club @ 3:30 

17  
All State Music 
Festival in Ames 

JH Boys BB @ 
Audubon 4:15 

Girls BB  

Jamboree @ 
Audubon 

18   

All State Music 
Festival in 
Ames 

19 

All State Music 
Festival in Ames 
7:00 pm 

20 
 

21  
JH Boys BB 
Griswold Here 
4:15 

22 
Financial Aid 
Meeting @ 
7:00 in Audi-
torium 

23   
Progress Re-
ports Sent 

Home 

2:00 Early 
Dismissal 

24  
Thanksgiving 

25 
 No 
School 

26  
 

27  
 

 

28 Inservice—
No School 

JH Boys BB @ 
Tri-Center 4:15 

JV/Var Boys BB 
@ A.L. 6:00/7:45 

9th G BB @ ISD 
6:00 

29 JH Boys 

BB @ AHST 
4:15; JV/Var G 
BB @ Harlan 
6:00/7:30 

Wrestling Here 
@ 6:00  

30 
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  1 
JH B BB Un-
derwood Here 
4:15; G & B JV 
BB @ Shen 
4:30; Var BB @ 
Shen Girls 6:00 
Boys 7:30 

2 3 
Treynor  

Wrestling  

Tournament 
10:00 

4 
 

5  
4th Grade Vocal 
Concert in West 
Gym @ 7:00 

5/6 Band & 6th 
Grade Vocal 
Concert in 
Auditorium @ 
7:00 

6  
9th G & JV & 
Varsity G & B 
BB @  

Audubon 
4:30/6:00/7:30  

7 

Elementary 
Book Club @ 
3:30 pm 

8 
JH Boys BB 
7th @ Glen-
wood; 8th Here  
4:15 
Wrestling T-C 
& St. Albert @ 
St. Albert 6:00  

9 

JH Boys BB @ 
Griswold 3:45 

JV & Varsity  

G & B BB @ 
Griswold 
6:00/7:30 

10 

SWIBA HS  Audi-
tions @ Red Oak 
Wrestling @ 
Lenox 10:00 
JV & Varsity  
G & B BB  
Nodaway Valley 
Here 4:00/5:30 

11 
 

12  
JH Boys BB Tri-
Center Here 
3:45 

JH @ 6:30 & 
HS @ 8:00  
Concerts in 
Auditorium  

13  
9th B & JV & 
Varsity  

G & B BB Tri-
Center Here 
4:30/6:00/7:30 

14 
Elementary Art 
Attack @ 3:30 
pm 

15  
JH Boys BB @ 
Riverside 4:15 

 

4th Grade  

Music Concert 
@ 7:00 pm 

16  
Wrestling @ 
AHST 5:00 

9th B & JV & 
Var G & B BB 
Mo Valley Here 
4:30/6:00/7:30 

17 
Wrestling @ 
AHST 9:00 

JV & Var  

G & B BB St. 
Albert Here 
4:00/5:30 

18 
 

19 
 

20 
JV & Var 

G & B BB @ 
AHST 
6:00/7:30 

 

21   
Elementary 
Book Club @ 
3:30 pm 

22 
Elem. Class 
Parties @ 12:15 

End of 2nd 
Quarter 

Early  

Dismissal  

@ 1:30 

23  
No School 

Christmas 

Vacation 

24  
 

25  
 

 

 

 

26  
 

Christmas 

Vacation 

27 
 

28 
 

29 
 

30 
 

31   

December 2011 
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Merry C
hristmas

!
Merry C

hristmas
!

Merry C
hristmas

!
Merry C

hristmas
!    
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Treynor Community School does not 
discriminate in its’ policies or programs 
on the basis of race, color, creed, relig-
ion, age, sex, handicap, national origin, 
marital status or ancestry.   Treynor 
Schools supports Affirmative Action and 
Equal Opportunity Employment. 

PO Box 369 
Treynor, IA 51575 

Phone: 712-487-3414 
Fax: 712-487-3332 

We’re on the Web! 

www.treynor.k12.ia.us 

Treynor Community 

School 

POSTAL CUSTOMERPOSTAL CUSTOMERPOSTAL CUSTOMERPOSTAL CUSTOMER    

NIGHT AT THE WAX MUSEUM—NOV. 4 & 5 

The hysterical meets the historical in this comic romp through the wackiest wax mu-
seum in history!  School’s out for the summer, but not for six unlucky students who 
don’t know much about history—they have to re-take the class in summer school.  
First year teacher Heather Fairchild has arranged for them to help her two aunts set 
up a new wax museum as a class project.  Though the students’ eyes glaze over 
with boredom, there’s a twinkle in the wax figures’ eyes when a mysterious incanta-
tion from the back of Cleopatra’s bracelet brings them to life!  King Henry VIII finds 
himself smitten with Cleopatra, making his queen, Anne Boleyn, furious.  If she can 
just not lose her head, John Adams is there to serve as her divorce attorney!  When 
Butch Cassidy, the Sundance Kid, Blackbeard and a bevy of lady pirates show up, 
everybody’s out for one thing—treasure!  Supposedly, there’s a mighty valuable one 

hidden in the museum!  It’s a wild goose chase to find it, with a greedy museum landlord and her bumbling son 
joining in the mad search.  And why is Lizzie Borden lurking in the shadows, since the aunts say they never had 
a wax figure of her?!  The magic of history comes alive—literally! 
 
Show times are Friday, November 4th at 7:30 p.m. and Saturday, November 5th at 3:30 p.m. and 7:30 p.m.  
Ticket office will open 45 minutes before each show.  Seating begins 30 minutes before each show.  Call either 
the middle school office (712-487-3181), high school office (712-487-3804) or superintendent’s office (712-487-
3414) to order tickets.  Orders will be taken during office hours starting Thursday, October 27.  Ticket prices are 
$8.00 for adults and $5.00 for students. 

 

 

 

 


